
Mass Schedule  
 

  Saturday Vigil  5:00 p.m.  

  Sunday   8:00 a.m. 

 10:00 a.m. 

    12:00 noon 

 

  Monday -Friday 7:30 a.m. 

  Saturday  8:30 a.m. 
 

Reconciliation  
 

  Wednesday  6:30 - 7:30 p.m.  

  Saturday  4:00 - 4:45 p.m.  
 

Eucharistic Adoration  
 

  Wednesday  6:30 - 7:30 p.m.  

HOLY REDEEMER  

CATHOLIC CHURCH  
 

4902 Berwyn Road 

College Park, Maryland 20740 

301-474-3920 

E-MAIL: parish@holy-redeemer.org 

WEBSITE: parish.holy-redeemer.org 

FACEBOOK: facebook.com/

HolyRedeemerCollegePark4902 

 

Clergy:  

  Rev. Mark Smith, Pastor 

  Rev. Andrew Clyne, Parochial Vicar 
 

  Rev. Charles F. Smarsh 

 

Parish Staff:  
   

   Mrs. Marie Winterson  

    Parish Secretary 

    Virtus Child Protection Coordinator  

 

   Mrs. Kathie Bernitt 

    Bookkeeper 
 

   Mrs. Bethany Berard 

    Director of Religious Education 

    Adult, Youth, & Child Faith Formation and  

    Sacramental Preparation 
 

   Mrs. Maria Balducci 

    Director of Music 
  

   Mr. James Brosnihan 

    Facilities Maintenance 

Holy Redeemer School  

301-474-3993 

EMAIL: school@holy-redeemer.org  

WEBSITE: school.holy-redeemer.org 

FACEBOOK: facebook.com/HRSCollegePark 

Mrs. Maria C. Bovich, Principal 

Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade 

Beforecare & Aftercare Available 

Tuition Assistance Available 

Matrimony  

Please call the Parish Office at least six months in advance 

to speak with a priest and to schedule Pre-Cana Formation 

and a wedding date. 
 

Baptism  

Baptisms are typically held the fourth Sunday of the month 

at 1:00 p.m.  Please call the parish office for information 

and to schedule Baptism Preparation Formation and a Bap-

tism date. 

January 26 & 27, 2019 

Third Sunday 

of Ordinary Time  

mailto:parish@holy-redeemer.org
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THIRD  SUNDAY  OF  ORDINARY  T IME  

"He came to Nazareth, where he had grown up." Did you grow up 

in a small town? Whenever you see stories of tight-knit communities, 

a common refrain is that everybody knows everybody and that's 

very difficult to change. If you leave and return, people expect you 

to be and act a certain way, and it's strange for them if you do not. 

In today's Gospel, we see that Jesus was already moving "in the pow-

er of the Spirit and news of him spread throughout the whole region. 

He...was praised by all." His ministry has begun! News of his growing 

popularity must have proceeded him to Nazareth. 
 

Upon his arrival, he "went according to his custom into the syna-

gogue on the sabbath day." For the first few moments, he is what 

they expect - their hometown boy returning to pay his respects. As 

was common of men at the time, he takes a turn reading a passage 

of Sacred Scripture. It is a bold passage, one he selects intentionally. 

"He unrolled the scroll and found the passage where it was written: 

The Spirit of the Lord is upon me." After reading about holy anoint-

ings, liberation for the poor and prisoners, and physical healings, Jesus does the unthinkable. "'Today 

this Scripture passage is fulfilled in your hearing.'" 
 

We are all called to imitate Christ wherever we are. This might mean doing the unexpected! All too of-

ten we're content with the daily status quo, and so are the people around us. When we take a stand for 

Christian values, change our lifestyle to reflect the Gospel, and work for justice in society, we may make 

others uncomfortable. But Jesus doesn't call us to the same life we lived yesterday or the year before 

that. He is calling all of us - each and every one of us - to deeper conversion of heart. No matter what 

other people expect, will you love in the Spirit of the Lord today?  

Lector Information Night  
 

Do you enjoy reading the bible? Would you like to help others hear clearly the Word 

of God at Mass?  
 

Being a Lector is a great way to deepen your appreciation of Sacred Scripture, and as-

sist your fellow parishioners at Mass to clearly and prayerfully hear the Word of God.  
 

Lectors joyfully proclaim God's Word to the congregation, reading from the Old Testa-

ment, the Responsorial Psalm (if there is no Cantor) and the New Testament.  At 

home, Lectors pre-read the chosen Readings for Sunday in their Workbook for Pro-

claimers of the Word.  This Workbook contains pronunciation guides and background 

information on the readings for Mass.  
 

A Lector must: 

Ý Be at least 18 years of age.  

Ý Faithfully participate at Mass and receive the Sacraments regularly. 

Ý Be willing to complete an initial training session. 

Ý Be invited at the discretion and with the approval of the pastor.  
 

Come join us and let us help you discern if this is a ministry to which you are called.   
 

Our Lector Information Night will be held on Monday, February 4th at 7:00 p.m. in the church.  It will 

be led by Fr. Mark and our Lector trainer, Micki Freeny. 



January 26 & 27, 2019  

School of Religion  
 

School of Religion will not be in 

session this Sunday, January 27th 

due to Catholic Schools Week.  
 

School of Religion will be in ses-

sion on the following Sundays in 

February: February 3rd, 10th, and 24th. 
 

A special thank you to all of our School of Religion 

families who generously donated to our St. Annõs do-

nation drive!  

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Berard 

in the parish office or via e-mail at bberard@holy-

redeemer.org.   

A Scout is Reverent!  
 

Holy Redeemer 

Scout Sunday Celebration: 

Sunday, February 3rd 

at the 10:00am Mass 
 

All current and former 

Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, 

Cub Scouts and all who 

support scouting pro-

grams are invited to at-

tend this annual Scout 

Sunday Mass. Special 

recognition will be given to scouts for 

recent achievements. Duty to God is a 

vital part of the Scouting program. 

St. Blaise  

Blessing of Throats  
 

The blessing of St. 

Blaise, also known as 

the blessing of throats, 

will be conferred fol-

lowing Masses at Holy 

Redeemer on Satur-

day, February 2nd & 

Sunday, February 3rd. 
 

It is a special blessing in which the 

faithful invoke the saintõs interces-

sion, asking him to protect them 

from ailments of the throat and eve-

ry other illness. A blessing is provid-

ed in the Churchõs rites for this pur-

pose.  

The Beatitudes:  

Our Desire for Happiness  

presented by Fr. Andrew Clyne 
 

On Monday, February 11th, all are invited to attend a 

talk given by Fr. Andrew Clyne on The Beatitudes: 

Our Desire for Happiness. This session will take place 

in the Goretti Room from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. If you are 

a cradle Catholic, a convert to the faith, or are not 

Catholic but are interested in learning more, please 

join us! This session coincides with our preparation for 

those preparing to become Catholic through our RCIA 

(Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) Program.  
 

Every month, a session like this will be opened to the 

parish to attend. Come and learn more about the basic 

teachings of our faith and to welcome those who are 

on the journey of becoming Catholic.  
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Around the Archdiocese  

Please join us for community rosary and devotional prayers, 

every Saturday at Holy Redeemer at 4:15 p.m. as we offer 

prayers for Pro-Life Intentions and for the conversion of the 

hearts of abortion practitioners.  All are welcome, please 

bring family and friends. Please contact Katherine Hunter for 

any help at (240) 444 -3390 or safl.bh.md@gmail.com.  

All are invited to join us every Wednesday from 6:30 to 

7:30 p.m. for a Holy Hour of Eucharistic Adoration.  We 

begin with the traditional Latin chant, òO Salutaris Hostiaó, 

hear the Gospel for the upcoming weekend, spend time in 

silent prayer and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, and 

conclude with another traditional Latin chant, òTantum Er-

go Sacramentumó, and finally The Divine Praises.  

Holy Redeemer Piecemakers Quilters  
 

The Piecemakers Quilt group on Tues-

day, January 29th at 9:30 a.m. in the 

Craft Room to plan the new quilt 

which will be raffled at our Harvest 

Bazaar 2019.  (Please come to the Par-

ish Office and youõll be directed to the Craft Room.) 
 

All men and women of Holy Redeemer who are inter-

ested in quilting or learning how to quilt are welcome 

to come and see if this is something you would like to 

do. 
 

Any questions? Please call Mary Lou Milstead at 301-

474-7007.  

Women Invited to  

Valentine -Making Event  
 

On Sunday, February 10th, join us for fellowship and 

snacks while we make Valentines for homeless women. 

We'll meet from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. at St. Andrew 

Apostle Catholic Church, 11600 Kemp Mill Road, 

Wheaton, MD 20902, to create cards for residents of 

the Harriet Tubman Shelter in DC. No artistic talent 

needed - come as you are. All supplies will be provid-

ed. 16 years and older are welcome. $5 tickets 

at ValentineParty.eventbrite.com. Sponsored by Arch-

diocesan Council of Catholic Women. Questions? 

Email Rose Folsom at ArchdioceseCCW@gmail.com.   
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This year, our pastor, Fr. Mark Smith has offered a talk 

series. Each of these Sunday afternoon sessions has fo-

cused on a current 'hot topic' facing the Church to-

day.   
 

Save the date!  Fr. Markõs next talk will be held on  

Sunday, February 10, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. on the Mezza-

nine.  The format will include a brief explanation of 

the topic, leaving the majority of time for discus-

sion.  All are welcome!  Hope to see you there! 

Congratulations to Earl & Mary Armstrong as the 

celebrate their 60th Wedding Anniversary! 
 

May God bless and keep you both. 


